
Request For Comment: 

A spokesperson for the Inspectional Services Department said, “Electrical 
inspectors are often requested to conduct off-hour inspection for planned 
tests, life safety equipment and emergency issues. Other off-hour 
inspections may include but are not limited to restoring electricity, festivals 
and meter tags. In these instances, the work is not optional — it must be 
completed for safety reasons — and a significant amount of the cost is 
paid for by the requestor. Aside from emergency situations where 
immediate response is required, work involving power and electricity 
systems often need to be done outside of normal working hours.  The 
Inspectional Services Department budgets for this work and requires 
requesters to pay in advance before it is completed.” 


